
March.10. 2025 

Beijing Normal University 

Dear President, 

 

Request of recommendation of Japanese Government (MEXT)  

Scholarship Student (JAPANESE STUDIES STUDENTS) for Academic Year 2025 

 

We are pleased to inform you that The Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports, Science 

and Technology (MEXT) has begun accepting applications for the above-mentioned 

program. We kindly ask you to recommend a student who wishes to enroll as a Japanese 

Government Scholarship Student (JAPANESE STUDIES STUDENT) from October 2025, 

after confirming his or her eligibility and conditions in the attached application 

documents. 

1. Attached documents to this letter:  

1) APPLICATION GUIDELINES JAPANESE GOVERNMENT (MEXT) 

SCHOLARSHIP (JAPANESE STUDIES STUDENTS) 

2) 2025 APPLICATION FORM FOR JAPANESE GOVERNMENT (MEXT) 

SCHOLARSHIP (JAPANESE STUDIES STUDENTS) 

2. The Documents to be submitted: 

1) 2025 APPLICATION FORM FOR JAPANESE GOVERNMENT (MEXT) 

SCHOLARSHIP (JAPANESE STUDIES STUDENTS) 

2) A copy of a certificate of family register, citizen's register, etc. issued by a public 

institution in your country 

3) Certificate of enrollment 

4) Academic transcripts for all academic years up to date 

5) Recommendation letter addressed to the President of JUEN (preferably from the 

Dean or higher of your home university) 

6) A copy of passport 

7) A copy of the certificate of Japanese-Language Proficiency Test (JLPT) N2 or above 

8) A copy of health certificate 

*From 2) to 5), please attach Japanese translation. 

3. The deadline: The documents must arrive by 7, April 2025 

4. The number of students: 1 

5. Others: After submitting the documents, we will have an online interview (Zoom). 

6. Inquiries: Tomohiro Kaneko (Mr.) 

International Exchange and Regional Cooperation Team,  

Research Cooperation Office, Joetsu University of Education 

Address: 1, Yamayashiki-machi, Joetsu-shi, Niigata-ken 943-8512 

Telephone: +81-25-521-3299  Fax : +81-25-521-3621    

E-mail address: ryugaku@juen.ac.jp 

 

Truly yours, 

Yasunari Hayashi 

President of Joetsu University of Education 

mailto:ryugaku@juen.ac.jp

